
TOWN OF HAVERHILL 

CHARTER REVIEW COMMISSIONS 

JANUARY 14, 2021 

6:00 p.m. 

 

There was an informational meeting of the proposed Charter Committee.  Those present were as 
follows: 

• William DeBay (suggested member) 
• Stacy Herig (suggested member) 
• Teresa Johnson (suggested member) 
• Lawrence Gordon (representing Town Council 
• Ray Caranci (representing Town Council) 
• John Foster (Staff) 
• Janice Rutan (Staff) 

 

Attorney Foster explained to all present that the Town Council was appointing the Committee to review 
the Charter as it pertained to Elections, specifically residency requirements, length of term and run-off 
elections. 

 

There would be some housekeeping issues that would need to be addressed such as the requirement 
that the Committee take the Palm Beach County Ethics course and review the manual for Government 
in the Sunshine. 

 

There was a brief question and answer period.  Attorney Foster gave the timeline for completion so that 
the matter could be placed on the November County ballot.   

 

All present agreed to serve on the Committee if appointed.  The next meeting of the Committee, if 
appointed was scheduled for Thursday, January 28, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in Council Chambers.    

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 

 

Janice C. Rutan. Town Administrator 

 


